
February 11, 1988 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

February 11, 1988 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home road.  All 

members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.   

 A motion was made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner to adopt the Ordinance to abandon 

township road T-412 due to the re-location of the new said portion of road.  Ordinance  

number 2-88. *  

 Plans for William Bealmear- Plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, carried.   

 Mower bids were as follows: 

 Shaeffer (Hanover) - $11,000.00 for 17’ A-boom mower installed.   

 Tom Seibert - $10,352.10 for A-boom 17’ mower installed.   

   $11,482.50 for Versa-boom 17’ mower installed.   

Bids were taken under advisement and will be awarded on or before February 19, 1988.   

 James Hunt Plans - An 8 lot sub-division of 75.54 acres was approved by Snyder, 

2
nd

 by  Hilbert, carried.   

 George Tyler Plans - The plan now has three lots, #3 lot to be added to lot #2 and to 

remain two lots and can not be further subdivided.  On these conditions the plan was 

approved by Danner, 2
nd

 by Hilbert, carried.   

 Secretary to contact Skip Hockley  and have him to come to the next meeting and 

review our insurance policy for the renewal.   

 A letter was received from the Littlestown Rec Board soliciting funds for the 1988 

summer program.   

 A letter from William Himmelreich notifying that he has permission to burn brush 

and clear debris on his property was read.   

 Bruce Crouse - A resolution was passed stating that we still honor the sub-division 

that he failed to record within the three month time period.   

 Himmelreich property  Fran Koch is taking care of the complaint regarding soil 

erosion on this property.   

 Steve Kelly brought to the attention of the supervisors that there was garbage being 

dumped at the end of Clapsaddle Road with the name of Wanda Smith on some of the 

letters.  Also he said there was a trailer moved in along side of the Davies barn.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 **Resolution concerning White Church Road can be found on disk labeled 

“Resolutions (1)”  under above date.   


